
MEETING SUMMARY April 17, 2019

Date and Time: Wednesday, 17 April 2019 at 4:00pm Mountain time

Where: Online: Zoom

Committee Attendees: Caryn Ann Harlos, Joe Dehn, Ed Fochler, James Gholston 

Other  Attendees: none

The meeting was called to order at 4:07pm Mountain time.

Records of Past Meetings: The minutes of the 3 April meeting were approved.

Audios/Videos: Caryn Ann reported that she had uploaded some videos 
consolidated from segments from the U-stream server; these are of LNC meetings 
since she became Secretary.

Site Statistics: Ed reported that we are getting more than 100 users/day, and that 
there was recently some use from India.

LPedia URLs: It was noted that this change has still not been made; Caryn Ann said 
she is thinking of sending MyWikis a reminder about it.

Categories: Caryn Ann said she is continuing to work on this, and that some 
contributors are starting to understand the idea and are now adding categories to 
pages correctly.

California: Joe reported that the LPC HPC table at the state convention went as 
planned and looked good, but that there wasn't as much response from people who 
might have material or be willing to work on projects as he hoped. Caryn Ann said 
that Gail Lightfoot had given her an idea for fundraising using quilts made out of old 
t-shirts.



Illinois: Caryn Ann reported that the place to which their material was donated was 
the special collections library at the University of Illinois.

Nevada: Caryn Ann reported that the four boxes of material were finally sent to her.

Committee Membership: Caryn Ann reported that she spoke with Matthew Long 
and he will be getting back to her about how much time he has to work on things.

Button Photos: Caryn Ann reported that the national office had sent her photos of 
the buttons in the display boxes there, both of the collections and the individual 
buttons; there was discussion of uploading these for use on LPedia.

User Cleanup: Ed reported that he installed the “UserMerge” extension to allow for 
merging old “spammer” users together.

State Conventions: Caryn Ann reported that she saw an increase in new users after 
the California convention, and that she has been picking up material at the 
conventions that she attends.

Future Meetings: The next meeting is scheduled for 1 May 2019. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:43pm Mountain time.


